Rise in Employment Lawsuits and Claims
 
As the California unemployment rate hit 10.5% in March the activity in employee initiated lawsuits and agency claims has skyrocketed as well.  The Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) reported that discrimination claims rose 15% in 2008. This resulted in the highest level of claims since the Agency's inception in 1965.  The largest rise in claims was for age discrimination (up 28.7%) and retaliation (up 22.6%).
 
In a perceived revenue generating gesture, the CA Department of Labor Standards Enforcement (the DLSE or the Labor Commissioner)  is spending more time in the field making unannounced audits on employers.  In addition, the IRS has partnered with the EDD to audit more independent contractor classifications.
 
What should employers do in light of all this activity?  Watch your back.  Carefully review the reasons and impact of any involuntary terminations.  We work closely with our clients to review the circumstances and profiles of employees who may be terminated for cause or as a result of lack of work.  Look for trends in the impact on protected classes - too many employees age 40 or older, minorities, women, the disabled...  you get the picture.  Of course, employers can terminate employees in these protected classes, but the justification should be clearly objective and business related.  Having straightforward and up to date performance reviews documented is a good place to start.
 
Wage and hour violations are big ticket items for employees and for the DLSE.  Ensure non-exempt employees are receiving their meal and rest breaks and are paid overtime appropriately.  What about "exempt" employees?  Be sure they meet the criteria in the California Industrial Wage Order to be classified as exempt from overtime and other time keeping requirements.  There are many nuances to these classifications.  Give us a call for assistance.
 
Lastly, a word of caution for employers who hire independent contractors (IC).  The IRS teamed with each state's unemployment offices last year to begin an all out hunt for IC's who should be classified and taxed as employees.  The missing tax dollars for these positions is estimated to be a gold mine in revenue for the state and federal authorities.  The EDD offers an assessment to determine how an individual should be classified.  Check this out at the EDD website. 
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